HCS#2 HB 451 -- VEHICLE INSPECTION FEES (Eggleston)

COMMITTEE OF ORIGIN: Standing Committee on Downsizing State
Government

This bill modifies the inspection requirement for non-commercial
motor vehicles which is currently required in order to renew a
motor vehicle license. New motor vehicles after being sold will
not have to have an inspection until after 10 years or the vehicle
odometer reads 150,000 miles.

Currently, an untitled, homemade trailer that is 16 feet or more in
length must have a certificate of inspection. This bill requires
all homemade trailers to have a certificate of inspection and
increases the inspection fee from $10 to $25. The State Highway
Patrol or other authorized law enforcement agency shall issue the
vehicle examination certificate. The Superintendent of the State
Highway Patrol shall provide law enforcement agencies performing
the inspections with the needed forms.

This bill has an effective date of January 1, 2020.

This bill is similar to HCS HB 1444 (2018).



